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ASSESSMENT  OF  GRADUATE  TEACHING   ASSISTANTS


(adopted February 1999)





In response to Graduate School Memorandum #14, the Department of Geography establishes the following process in order to improve both the quality of undergraduate education and the professional development of graduate students.


 


Objectives


The Department’s objectives regarding this procedure are twofold.  First, we seek to engage our Teaching Assistants in a long-term process of professional development that trains them to be excellent teachers.  Second, we seek to involve our Teaching Assistants and faculty in a collaborative process of improving course curriculum.  We think that the procedure outlined below can help us attain those interrelated goals which are ultimately geared towards improving the quality of undergraduate education.





Scope


Each graduate student who provides instruction for Geography classes (including Summer Quarter classes) should have the benefit of guidance, discussion, observation, and feedback from the faculty [Geography is not responsible for students who are teaching courses outside the Department].  Likewise, the faculty should have the benefit of exposure to TA sections and other course preparations of which they may not otherwise be informed.  For graduate Teaching Assistants, the appropriate faculty member is the person in charge of the course that the TA is assisting.  For graduate students teaching their own courses (in this document, also called TAs), a faculty mentor will be assigned by the Department chair, with the mutual agreement of the graduate student and faculty member. The Graduate School requires a report on this process for students in their first two quarters of teaching, but the Department intends to pursue this process for all instructional roles.  The nature of the observation and feedback will vary according to the TA’s level of experience and teaching responsibility.  With more experienced TAs (those who have assisted a particular course at least twice), this process of assessment  for that same course is optional upon mutual agreement of both the faculty member and the TA.  Towards the end of a doctoral student’s program, this procedure should approximate the faculty peer-review process. In addition, TAs and faculty members are encouraged to engage in teacher-mentor relationships that fall outside of this procedure. The Department will continue to use the IAC student evaluations each quarter.





Content


This process of assessment entails four steps:


The first is a meeting between the faculty member and the TA to discuss issues relevant to the development of the TA’s teaching and the development of the learning objectives for the course.  This is an opportunity for the TA to share with the faculty member his/her teaching goals and elicit help in meeting those goals.  Likewise, it is an opportunity for the faculty member to make explicit his/her goals regarding course content and the role of the TA.  This is the appropriate time for the TA and Faculty member to discuss teaching related duties that fall outside of the classroom such as holding office hours, preparing for section, evaluating student performance, and developing exercises/curriculum. 


The faculty member will visit at least one session of interaction between the TA and students, typically a review, quiz, or lab section.  The faculty member and the TA should agree to the objectives of this visit at their first meeting (see above).


A follow-up meeting will occur after the session visitation where the faculty member will provide the TA with oral and written feedback (details below).


The TA or faculty member will make sure that the Department chair receives a copy of the written assessment.





This process should happen at a time agreeable to both faculty member and TA.  Since the purpose of this process is to provide TAs with useful feedback and to keep faculty members apprised of section activities, this process will likely be carried out roughly in the middle of the quarter. 





For graduate students teaching their own courses, observation entails reviewing the course syllabus and at least one test (or, if there are no tests, one assignment), and visiting at least one class session.





Feedback entails:


A written assessment regarding the issues that the TA and faculty member agreed to evaluate (potential observation and feedback guidelines are attached).  The TA and faculty member both should sign the assessment, indicating that they have discussed the process and feedback.  The TA may indicate on the assessment that it should not be placed in his/her permanent file.  TAs are encouraged to use these assessments as part of their teaching portfolios.


For TAs, this statement will assess the connection between the TA's work and the course’s overall learning objectives.  Integral to that connection is the TA’s ability to teach section material as well as other course preparations such as developing lesson plans, writing labs, writing homework assignments, evaluating student performance and designing exam questions.  


For graduate students teaching their own courses, feedback will assess other materials, including the syllabus, the assignments, and materials typically included in the peer-review process.





 Strategies for improvement, discussed in conjunction with this assessment, may include further collaboration between the TA and faculty member, suggested reading, sessions with CIDR (the University’s Center for Instructional Development and Research), or assistance from other resources.





Timing


By the ninth week of the quarter the TA and the faculty member should notify the Department Chair that this process has been completed, giving the Department chair a copy of the written assessment.  By the third week of the following quarter the Chair must be able to notify the Graduate School that the assessment process has been completed.  (Assessments of individual TAs are not sent to the Graduate School).





The Department makes TA assignments based on:  graduate-student requests to be considered, graduate-student expertise relative to the courses to be covered, graduate-student progress in her/his academic program, and past graduate-student performance as a TA or instructor.


